
Site Base - December 8, 2016 
 

● Members Present​: Mr Averett, Mr. Rendon, Mrs. Axtell, Mr. Ware, Mr. Adams, Mr. 
Rodriguez, Ms. Jones, Wayne Leaks (Parent), Ashlie Graff (Parent), Officer Roger Cole 
(Community Rep), Dr. Bill Davis (Business Rep) 

● Motion to approve previous minutes from September 22, 2016 (PASSED. Mr. Ware 
motion / Kim Axtell second) 

● Campus Improvement plan review 
○ Mr. Averett gave an update/review on the goals met or progress made on each 

EHS campus strategy. Each District Goal and Campus Goal area was discussed. 
Mr. Averett reported the formative review of the progress of each listed strategy. 
He explained that while there were some strategies that are marked complete - 
as the strategy has been executed, there were others that have not had any 
progress as they occur during the second semester or that they have not been 
addressed as of the date of the meeting.  

○ Campus Emergency procedures were discussed. Mrs. Graff asked about how 
EHS would respond if an incident occurred during lunch or during a transition 
time. Mr. Averett explained that teachers are trained to quickly usher students 
into their classrooms within seconds of the “Lock Down” command and that in a 
situation such as the one described that EHS would make every effort to shelter 
students.  

■ Using an “app” for online school registrations for parents. And using 
online registrations. (strategy 5.5). To work with the possibility of a new 
online reporting/grading system (Skyward). Would like to see a system 
that would allow parents to be able to review and only make changes as 
needed.  

■  Idea was put forth to have “rewards” for 9th/10th grade students to have 
better attendance.  

● Exam exemptions for elective credits 
● Rewards for perfect attendance 

■ Sending attendance survey to students - the committee discussed the use 
of the perfect attendance parties as an incentive and that for some 
students, the event does not serve as motivation. The committee agreed 
that it would be beneficial to receive input from students as to what may 
motivate them to attend school on a regular basis.  

■ Mr. Averett thanked the committee for their service - especially those 
members from our community, businesses, and parents and encouraged 
them to think of ways in which EHS can improve.  

■ A motion was made to adjourn at 5:34 PM. It was seconded and the 
meeting was adjourned.  
  


